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PHONE ENQUIRIES: 9484 4889

TO NOTIFY MEETING APOLOGIES & GUESTS: 9294 2107
EMAIL: rotaryclubpennanthills@gmail.com
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MEMORIES OF THE ROTARY YEAR WHICH IS COMING TO A CLOSE

Our-display at the Lane Cove Fair One of the four&;@_t_'ﬁu?.90|f day

One of our RYLA awardees with John Ellis & David The PKU banner at the golf day
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Pam Hudson & Sue Wilson at the Our evening at Ronald McDonald House in June
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MEETING REPORT 20/6/16

The news that our esteemed President lan had a bad dose of the fu and would not be present to captain
the ship caused mild panic among those trying earnestly to not be seconded as his stand in. We need
not have worried. Immediate Past President Adrian assumed (or should that be snatched!) the oppor-
tunity to again rule over what was his kingdom last year. (It is apparent to this correspondent that his
illusions of grandeur and lust for power have not been quelled in his Sergeant’s role!)

Afer Rotary Grace “Actng” President Adrian advised that he would dispense with “Presidental blather!”
and we were invited to “have a chat”.

Dinner completed, and “He Claudius” brought the meetng to order by giving our bell the three biggest
thumps it has had for years, likely breaking windows within a kilometre but certainly gettng everyone’s
atenton.

Actng President Adrian then handed the meetng to himself as Sergeant. Somehow a fstul of golf balls
had come into his possession so he promptly sold the balls to recognised golfers among our members.
(Bit silly really because they should have been given to David Firth to make up for the balls he loses at
our Golf Day!) Your reporter is not unhappy that this is the last of this sergeant’s sessions, as he now will
be more fnancially able to balance his household budget!

President Elect Pam then took command, and highlighted some of her agenda for the coming year. Par-
tcularly she aims to have members more involved . Items raised included —

Theo G advised that he had applied for a Foundaton District Grant to fund two planned RYPEN camps
in Timor Leste. If the applicaton is successful $6000 of club funds will be matched giving a total
of $12000. Each camp costs US$4500 which is approximately A$6000. Steps have been taken to
raise some of the club’s contributon from outside the club.

The next Golf Day will be in September 2017, to ft in with the busy corporate schedule of the Golf
Club.

David Firth reported on the status of the Pride of Workmanship project. The last three years have
shown a decline in sales. A new tmber backing plate for our POW Trophies has been investgat-
ed with the intent of making them more atractve.

Theo G suggested that with the data base we have from many years of marketng our trophies
throughout the Rotary world, an opportunity may exist to market a redesigned range of trophies.
He suggested that the capabilites of Lasermade to manufacture from acrylic be investgated.

A suggeston that our relatonship with IGA in the shopping centre be fostered, by partnering with
them in a monthly sausage sizzle.

Terry Pankhurst reported that the Kings School will be having a “mufi” day to support his grandson
who sufers from PKU. Proceeds to be donated to our club to in turn support PKU research.

Arrangements and roles for next week’s Changeover Meetng were discussed. Fify atendees are
expected.

Actng President, Sergeant, and temporary El Supremo Adrian closed the meetng with singing of the Na-
tonal Anthem.

Reporter: Theo G




OUR FUTURE PROGRAM

DATE PROGRAM SPEAKER CHAIRMAN REPORTER
CLUB PLANS & President Pam & . .
July 4th PROGRAMS Directors President Pam Jim Fraser
. . . . Beecroft
July 11th Joint meeting with Tim Costellg (_:EO of President lan Chappel
Beecroft World Vision .
David Ellyard
MEMBER NEWS FOR THE WEEK
BIRTHDAYS LAST WEEK’S MEETING
Nil

ANNIVERSARIES
Pam & Peter Hudson - July 3rd
INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES
Nil

It is always good to catch up with past club
members at this tme, and this year will be no ex-
cepton with several past members and spouses of
past members atending our changeover.

Welcome back to you all.
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ATTENDANCE: 76.5%

APOLOGIES: lan Chappel, Jim Fraser, David Walsh

VISITING ROTARIAN: Nil

GUESTS: Nil

LEAVE OF ABSENCE:
Graeme Ashdown,

QUOTE OF THE WEEK

“Opportunity is missed by most people because it is dressed in overalls

and looks like work.” -

Thomas Edison




